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What a great week! Classes off on 

trips to old school sites, visits to the 
river bed, Grass Kart trials, exam 
preparation, classes moving into the 
new rooms, old rooms being stripped 
out etc. So many good things 
happening  in our little school.  
 

Please talk to uséé 
We donôt mind what your concern is - 
we just want to help. However we 
canôt help with things we donôt know 
about, so please talk to us.  
Note that all school staff email 

addresses follow the pattern of 
ókwoodley@tapawera.school.nz ' 
 
A Thoughté. 
ñLife can be so much easier if we 
areé.   In the right place,  
At the right time,  

Doing the right thing.ò Unknown 
 
PTCalendar  
Have you down  loaded our school 
App? Download it  for free from your 

App Store.  
Those who have tell me that it is 

working well and the messages are 
helpful. We promise not to inundate 
you with messages.  
 
Professional Development (PLD)  
We have been working on a school 

wide contract aimed at developing 
school approaches to the teaching 
and development of writing skills 
across our school. This work will 
continue with an extended allocation 
for 2018.  
Also in 2018 we will commence a 

similar school wide development of 
Mathematics.  

Both of these developments are  
funded by the Ministry of Education 
but managed and tailored to suit our 
specific needs and situation.  
 

Consultation Group  
I have a small number of contacts 
who have indicated they are willing to 
give me feedback from time to time 
when we need it. If you would be 
willing to act as a sounding board for 

ideas please email me: 
kwoodley@tapawera.school.nz  and I 
will add you to my group.  
 

 

School Contacts 
 

Tapawera Area School  

Main Road, Tapawera 

RD 2 Wakefield 

7096 

  

Phone: (03) 5224337 

E-mail: 

sellis@tapawera.school.nz 

 Website:  

www.tapawera.school.nz 

 

Principal:  

Kelvin Woodley 

  

Senior Leader Primary: 

Tanya Snackers 

  

Senior Leader Secondary 

Jeff Rowland 

 

Executive Officer 

Susan Ellis 

 

Office / Reception 

Newsletter 

Barbara Carleton 

 

If you have questions, 

concerns or compliments 

please let us knowτwe 

value your feedback. 

 

Term Dates 2017 
Term 1 Feb 7 ς Apr 13 
Term 2 May 1 ς July 7 
Term 3 July 24 ς Sep 29 
Term 4 Oct 16 ς Dec 14 

 

Dealing With Dead Technology   

Did you know that you can drop off 
dead cellphones at Resene for 
recycl ing at 69 St Vincent Street, 
Nelson?  
Ecoland at 31 Vanguard Street 
recycles electrical appliances, cables, 
light bulbs and batteries.  

  
Have a Smileé.. 
Once upon a time, there was a 
policeman that saw a man sitting in a 
car with a tiger sitting next to him . 
The police officer said, "It's against 

the law to have a tiger in y our car. 
Take him to the zoo."  
   The next day the police officer saw 
the same man in the same car with 
the same tiger. The police officer 
said, "I thought I told you t o take 
that tiger t o the zoo."  

   The man replied, "I did. He liked it. 
Now we're going to the beach."  
 
Parenting Resources  
http://www.ahaparenting.com/   

ht tps://www.theparentingplace.com/  
 

Ex - Pupil: Request for help from 
an  expel on behalf of his soné.. 
Here are the links to Damin's give a 
little and   Facebook pages.  
https://www.facebook.com/Da minChi
ng/

 https://givealittle.co.nz/cause
/daminsroadtosdr  

Team Selection Criteria  
Staff and secondary students are 
collaborating around a team selection 
criteria. This initiative grew out of 
some concerns which have emerged 

this year. Students have 

enthusiastically embraced the 
opportunity to have input into the 
criteria.  
 
A Final Shot  
This was certainly true on Reunion 

weekendé... 
ñWe do not remember days, we 
remember moments.ò Casare Pavese  
 
Ka kite ano  
Kelvin  
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Bike at School Rooms 5, 7 and 8  
The RideOn Cycle Skills Programme 

delivered by Sport Tasman on Tuesday was 

fantastic. Thank you for your support 

getting bikes to school. We are happy to 

store bikes at school for y ou as there are 

several dates [see below ] when bikes are 

needed at school this term. Just check in 

with your childôs teacher. 

 

Off Road track competitio n  [ optional]  

 Thursday 2nd November at school  

 

On Road  -  Friday 10 November: Biking 

around the village  

 

On Road  -  Friday 17 and Friday 24 th  

November: Biking to Tina Phynôs 

 

Thank  you for your support  

Melody, Gemma and Janeen  

¶  

Sunday 4th March 2018 at 

Tahunanui Recreation Ground  

Our  school has registered as a school group for 
the Nelson Weet -Bix Kids TRYathlon to be held 
on Sunday 4th March 2018 at Tahunanui 
Recreation Ground, Nelson . The Weet -Bix 
Kids TRYathlon is for Kiwi kids of all sporting 

abilities who are aged between 7 and 15 . 

Children can enter as individuals and do all 
three legs of the TRYathlon by themselves or in 
a team of two and do either the swim/run or 
bike/run with a friend.  

You are invited to register your child as part of 
the Tapawera Area School group for Nelson 
sanitarium Weet -Bix Kids TRYathlon.  

When you link your childôs registration to a 
school group, you will receive a school group 
discount applied to your registration fee. Your 
entry will also count towards your schoolôs 
eligibility for school group prizes.  

 To complete your registration for Tapawera 

Area School from home with an online 
registration, please follow the link below. Use 
your name and email address in the first field: 
https://tryathlon.co.nz/?utm_source=eDM&ut
m_medium=text - link&utm_campaign=home -
page&utm_content=CTE -05  

Paper registrations can be done. These can be 
paid and processed through the school office. 
Copies of this form are available  from  the 
school office or in Room Eight.  

 

The RideOn Cycle Skills Programme 

On Tuesday 24 October Rooms 5, 7 and 8 took 
part in this activity based cycle skills programme at 
school. The RideOn programme involved trained 
and experienced bike instructors teaching cycle 
skills based on the Cycling New Zealand Learn to 
Ride Programme. The fun sessions encouraged 
children to ride safely and to develop motor skills 
required for biking, as well as improving their 
fundamental skills, used in many other physical 
activities, such as balance and coordination. 

¶  

https://tryathlon.co.nz/?utm_source=eDM&utm_medium=text-link&utm_campaign=home-page&utm_content=CTE-05
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Stanley  Brook School  
Last week Rooms 5, 7 and 8 visited 
Stanley Brook School. This was a 
fantastic day and step back in time 

learning about the early school and 
life in the area at that time. We 

dressed up in clothes from the time 
when the school was open and pla yed 
games that the children would have 

played. A big thank you to Barbara 
Barker for sharing her local 

knowledge with us and to the parents 
that provided transport and 
supported the students during the 

day.  

¶  
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Bike Time Trial Competiti on 
Friday 3

rd
 November 2017  

1.30pm Back Field  

$2 per Entry  

Categories  - Year 0 ï 3 

       - Year 4 ï 8 

Prizes for 1
st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 in both categories.  

Entries can be purchased from Room 7 during  

morning tea / intervals next week. 

Competition brought to you by Kobi, Kade, 

Ryan, Jordan, Fionn and James (Room 7). 

All money raised goes toward Room 7 Genius 

Hour Projects. 

Any questions see Room 7.  

¶  
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Tapawera Rugby Club JAB 
 

Wow another has passed us by what a great 

season it has been.  With lower numbers of 

players saw us this year joining forces with 

Murchison Rugby Club so we were then able to 

field an Under 7s and a Under 9s team. My 

thanks goes out to Coaches Gary Omlo for u7s 

and Wilson Matthewson for the u9s. Without 

you putting your hands up and dedicating your 

time to the kids there would be no teams. My 

Managers Jamie Sexton and Kerriann Williams 

thank you for all the work you guys do sorting 

jerseys, oranges and getting people to the right 

fields thank you I know your job is sometimes a 

thankless task. The Parents, Grandparents and 

other supporters thank you for supporting the 

kids I know they really enjoy you being on the 

side of the paddock supporting them. To all my 

JAB player thanks you guys you have made me 

very proud of you all this year, the way you play 

on the day, the respect you show to your coaches 

and to the other teams. Great Job. You may not 

have all got trophies at prize giving but you are 

all stars in my eyes. Iôm really proud of you all.  

It has been really cool to have you all line up at 

Monday Assembly for Sports Reports always 

commenting that you have had a great game. 

 

Prize giving results 

U7s Most Improved Player Logan Walsh 

U7s Most Valuable Player Connor Sexton 

 

U9s Most Improved Player Grace Matthewson 

U9s Most Valuable Player Jack Collins 

 

Players Choice this year was the U9s turn 

Players Choice Kade Semmens 

 

Thank you to Tarn Higgins and Jamie Sexton for 

all their support this season. 

Judy Benjamin. 

JAB Delegate, Club Captain. 
 

Tapawera Rugby Club Quiz Night 
 

Saturday 4th November 7pm 
Tapawera Rugby Club 
Cost $10 per person. 

Teams of up to 6 people. 
Bar open Supper provided. 
Great nights entertainment. 

To enter a team ph Judy 5224445 
 

Oral Health 
Did you Know? 

 

Friday 3rd November is  
National Oral Health Day 

Dental care is FREE for children until 
their 18th Birthday and enrolling is 

EASY! 
Ring the phone numbers below or follow 

the link to access the online pre-enrolment 
form and let us do the rest. 

 
https://www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-

services/a-z-public-health-topics/oral-health/   
 

Nelson Marlborough Community Oral Health 
Service 

Nelson 539 5324 
Stoke: 539 5321 

Richmond: 539 5320 
Motueka and tasman Mobile 0800 833846 

0800  TALK TEETH ς 0800 825 583        
 

Please return all 

School Cups and 
Trophies to the 

school office so that 
they can be engraved 

ready for Priz e Giving  
¶  

https://www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-services/a-z-public-health-topics/oral-health/
https://www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-services/a-z-public-health-topics/oral-health/


Looking for Community Sports and  Other Activities to go in  ñThe Rivers ò, 

the school magazine  
 

Are there  students who have played in competition sport, outside of the Tapawera area 

over the year, it might be football  or hockey  for Stoke Club . Or are there students who  
entered piano , dance or other  competitions.  Your son or daughter might have made it to 

representative level too.  
 
By putting it in the m agazine, we offer you a chance f or it b e permanently remembered 

in the  year it happened. We like to celebrate all the successes. We already  have  Tap club 
cricket, rug by and netball in.  

Can you please email sfenemor@tapawera.school.nz   ASAP, as this Sunday  is the last 
chance to get it in.  
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VEGTABLE  GARDENS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FLOWER GARDENS 
 

BGAC GARDEN  
Competition  

Time to plan your garden 
Plant those seeds and plants 

Check out the schedule 

 

 

TAPAWERA BGAC  SHOW 
Saturday 9 th December 

 

The Schedules will be given out to all school families and 
are also available from the School office, Tapawera Four 
Square, and online via the Show Facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/TapaweraBGAC/   
 

If you or your group would like to be involved with 
entertainment, a stall or anything else please let us know 
as soon as possible.  Any questions, enquiries, or offers of 
help can be made to Cindy Ellis 021 2995402 or e-mail  
grant-cindy@slingshot.co.nz or contact us via the 
Tapawera Show facebook page. 
 

For a trade site contact Martin Bonny 
thebonnys@gmail.com 
For craft and other stall sites contact Annie Semmens   
021550220 anniets@hotmail.co.nz         
 

Remember that photography entries must be entered by 
1st December.  
Please return all BGAC Show cups and trophies to the 
school office. 
You are welcome to attend the next meeting on Tuesday 
7 November, 7.30pm in the School Library .  
 
Tapawera Boys and Girls Agricultural Club 
 
 

mailto:sfenemor@tapawera.school.nz
https://www.facebook.com/TapaweraBGAC/
mailto:grant-cindy@slingshot.co.nz
mailto:anniets@hotmail.co.nz


Wow, the months flew by quickly and before we knew it, the 
75th Reunion had arrived. Friday 29th & Saturday 30th 
September 2017 were finally upon us. Things finally fell into 
place since we started the óball rolling' back in October 2016 
when the committee first met. The last minute rushing 
around, naturally happened, as you would expect. But on 
the whole, the weather played ball for us and the event 
unfolded much as we had planned and expected.   
   Some 460 plus people attended the event and I have 
since heard that a few more wished they had been there. 
The only comment I would make is that ólife is too short' to 
miss out on such events, particularly a School Reunion. We 
are in a small rural area where people know people over a 
few generations. The rarity of everyone returning has to be a 
special occasion and our 75th was. That's how we are 
different to town schools, we know our community. We know 
of the threads that are linked and intertwined that make up 
our community's history, and the 75th showed that people 
thought it special enough and that it shouldn't be forgotten. 
As such an event only happens infrequently, like every 25 
years, it pays to be involved and by attending you are 
contributing to our history and your own. The people that 
came definitely thought so!! 
     Many, many, highlights.  There was a great turn out of 
ó1942 students' considering that individually their ages would 
be on average 80 plus years. What they can remember of 
an era gone by, is a great source of untapped local history 
and very special moments. 
     The invited speakers: Zara Freeman, Gemma Walsh, 
Kelvin Woodley, Murray Cain, George Morrow, Dougal 
Barker and Daryl Crimp engaged with their audiences. 
Their humorous recounts of times from the past, or 
reflections about their time since leaving school, school life, 
subject choices, particular teachers or fellow students 
influencing them in some way on their lifeós journey to help 
make them the people they are today. 
    Having the school open on a school day, gave a rare 
insight into what current students do on a daily basis. It was 
an opportunity to showcase education today. Many of the 
visitors saw proud students show off their work that had 
been produced specifically for the reunion, whether it was 
artwork or historical research on the early schools or class 
work done over the year. 
    The Bus Trips were a great opportunity to get out and 
about the district with a host giving a commentary about 
local history combined with an update about new things 
happening in the community. Thanks to Wadsworth Motors 
Ltd for organizing the trips and providing the buses for free. 
Thanks to the hosts on each bus: John Ellis (Golden 
Downs Trip), Michael Flanagan & Mark Quinney (Korere 
Trip), Peter Phillips & David Oldham (Stanley Brook-
Matariki School)  Seeing the Old Schools éwere an 
attraction for many. Some of these school are lucky to be 
still standing and are a testament to the support that the 
local communities that keep them alive and maintain their 
upkeep. Thanks to these locals for speaking on their history: 
Jeff Jordan ïKorere School, Ed Lukey ïMatariki School, 
Barbara Barker-Stanley Brook School. 
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We were pleasantly surprised by the number interested in 
the afternoon talks and so were the speakers. The audience 
numbers exceeded our expectations.       
Forestry Days presentation by Don Cooper and John 
Ward, ex-forestry stewards, held a very captive audience.  
Many in the audience were ex-forestry workers and 
woodsmen. One fellow said afterward that he recognized 
many faces in the room.  
    The BGAC/Tapawera Show presentation by Gill Bonny 
and Lloyd Faulkner was a reflective history of how this 
event started and evolved to be what it is today. The 
continual influences that an ever-changing society has on 
the event has meant that changes have been undertaken to 
keep it current and have interest to the public.  The 
presentation showed a kaleidoscope of photos depicting 
local families involvement over the years.  
    Wadsworth Motors Ltd talk was presented by Phil Cain. 
He gave an account of what is one of our community's 
oldest businesses. They have been involved with 
transporting students to and from school and also trips 
beyond Tapawera. The service to the school has seen 
changes over the years, e.g. the expanding roll, at the 
height of the forestry days, saw buses traveling from the 
Kikiwa Sub Station for the Korere Bus run, to the 
furthermost in the north on the Dovedale Bus run to 
Dovedale itself. Bus route lengths and the type of buses 
provided in the service have changed a lot. 
      Talking, and more talkingé. never enough of that 
apparently! So many people spoke of the need for more 
time to catch up with people that they hadn't seen for many 
years.  
     A variety of food catering for everyoneôs needs was 
enjoyed from morning to night over the two days. Well done 
Jeanette Booth and Jo Hillerby.  
     Photos were taken recording snapshots of special 
moments, along with some parts being videoed. But it was 
the class photos that had been collected and compiled into 
yearbooks by Barbara Carleton over the last year that drew 
a lot of interest, discussion and even some debate. These 
precious moments were much admired and laughed over. 
Some people had never seen class photos of themselves!  
  Many thanks to the Committee Members and helpers 
who helped get this event off the ground. The 
sponsorship/grants that assisted financially with the Early 
School Panels project which will be erected on the school 
grounds.  
  Remember if you have a story or special moment to share 
please send it to tas75@tapawera.school.nz   
  The 75th is nearly done and archived. But wait, the 100th 
will be in May 2042!! Keep this date in mind it will be a 
biggee. 
Susan Fenemor   -  Chairperson 
 

mailto:tas75@tapawera.school.nz
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